Minutes of the Technical Coordinating Committee (TCC) Meeting
April 22, 2015
11:00 a.m.


The January 21, 2015 TCC meeting held at the Dare County Administrative Center in Manteo, NC was opened and called to order by RTCC Chairman Rhett White at 11:00 a.m. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Roll Call 
It was determined a quorum was present with the following TCC members in attendance:  Chairman Rhett White, Town of Columbia; Donna Creef, Dare County; Greg Loy, Town of Kill Devil Hills; Frank Heath, Perquimans County; Jerry Rhodes, Washington County; Kevin Howard, Chowan County; John Stockton Town of Kitty Hawk; Dan Porter, Camden County; Dan Scanlon, Currituck County; Bill Rich, Hyde County; Andy Garman, Town of Duck; Shelly Cox, Pasquotank County; David Clegg, Tyrrell County; Kaitlen Alcock, City of Elizabeth City; Joe Heard, Town of Duck; J.D. Melton, Town of Creswell; Natalie Rountree, Gates County;; Erin Burke, Town of Manteo; Kermit Skinner, Town of Manteo 

DOT representatives present: Malcolm Fearing, Gretchen Byrum, and Jerry Jennings
Ferry Division representatives present: Jed Dixon 

Guests present were: Marc Finlayson, Highway 17 Association; Cathy Davison, Executive Director, Albemarle Commission

Agenda Approval

Chairman White called for a motion to accept the agenda as presented. A motion to accept the agenda was made by John Stockton, seconded by Bill Rich, and unanimously carried.	

Approval of January 21, 2015 TCC Minutes

Chairman White called for a motion to accept the minutes as presented. A motion to adopt the minutes as presented was made by Dan Porter, seconded by Greg Loy, and unanimously carried.	

FY 15-16 Planning Work Program (PWP) 

ARPO Director, Angela Welsh, reviewed the planning priorities for the ARPO for the 2015-2016 Fiscal year.  Chairman White called for a motion to approve the FY 15-16 Planning Work Program. Frank Heath made a motion to approve the Fiscal year 2015-2016 Planning Work program. His motion was seconded by Donna Creef and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.


Grant applications
 
Angela Welsh provided an overview of the mini grant opportunity available to member counties and municipalities. She stated the Town of Duck, the Corolla Fire and Rescue Department, and the City of Elizabeth City applied for the funding and there was enough funding available to approve all three mini grant requests. Chairman White called for a motion to approve the grant applications. Erin Burke made a motion to approve the mini grant applications. Her motion was seconded by John Stockton and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

SEI and RED forms

Angela Welsh stated herself and other RPO Directors have concerns about the Statement of Economic Interest (SEI) and Real Estate Disclosure (RED) forms TAC members must compete and submit each year.   She stated she believes there is support, at the RPO level, to seek changes to the requirements from the Legislature and she would like to discuss the issue further with other RPO Directors and bring back possible changes to the requirement to the ARPO Boards for discussion.  Chairman White called for a motion to approve the request and the TCC Board took no action and decided the TAC Board should review the request instead.

HB 672 and Ferry Tolling Revisions

Angela Welsh stated, HB 672 STI and Ferry Tolling Revisions was introduced by Representative Tine, Shepard, Millis and Torbett on April 13, 2015.  She said, while the Bill did address a couple of concerns the ARPO asked the SPOT 4.0 work group to address, she did have some concerns with the bill. One concern was removing the Division Engineers scoring input in the prioritization process.  She went on to say the Division Engineers scoring methodology was not as rigid as the RPO’s and thus enabled us more discretion when scoring projects.  Another concern she had was moving ferry vessel replacements in to the “bridge program” as this could negatively affect our ability to fund the replacement of functionally obsolete bridges in our region such as the Alligator River Bridge. She went on to say the Bill would also require that toll proceeds from the ferry system to be put into the “bridge program” fund to be used only for ferry vessel replacement.  However, the money could be utilized for ferry vessel replacement throughout the entire ferry system, not just the ferry system in which it was collected.  She went on to say while the bill did address our concerns regarding the SPOT 4.0 work group utilizing peak average daily traffic data and hurricane evacuation, the SPOT 4.0 work group has not been open to using hurricane evacuation into the existing criteria.  Ms. Welsh asked if the TCC would like to consider a resolution/letter stating our concerns with the bill.  After discussion regarding the Division Engineer points and more clarification on moving ferries into the “bridge program”, Bill Rich made a motion for Ms. Welsh to work with Jerry Jennings, Bill Rich and Dan Scanlon on a letter to our representatives expressing our concerns. His motion was seconded by Dan Porter and carried unanimously.  



SB 540 Priority pass/ferry

Ms. Welsh stated SB 540 would require an annual fee of $150.00 for ferry boarding priority passes issued to individuals and the NCDOT would no longer be able to issue free priority boarding passes.  After discussion, Chairman White called for a motion.  Bill Rich made a motion to oppose SB 540 and have Ms. Welsh include our opposition in the letter she would be drafting regarding HB 672.  His motioned was seconded by Greg Loy and unanimously carried.  

Public Comments

Chairman White opened the floor for public comments and there being no public comments closed the floor.

With no further business to discuss, Chairman White adjourned the meeting.

Presentations 

NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch Report
Angela Welsh gave a brief update on Comprehensive Transportation Plans (CTP) work in the ARPO region.

Division 1 Report
Gretchen Byrum gave an update on NCDOT projects in the ARPO region.  . 

ARPO Director Report
Angela Welsh gave a brief presentation on what the P 4.0 workgroup has been working on.  She stated their recommendations should be approved at the July Board of Transportation meeting and she will provide the TCC and TAC Boards with an update at our July 22, 2015 meeting. 




Minutes of the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting
April 22, 2015
1:00 p.m.
Call to Order
The April 22, 2015 TAC meeting held at the Dare County Administrative Center in Manteo, NC was opened and called to order by TAC Chairman Lloyd Griffin at 1:00 p.m.

Roll Call
It was determined a quorum was present with the following TAC members in attendance: Chairman Lloyd Griffin, Pasquotank County; Jeff Smith, Chowan County; Currituck County; Larry Lawhon, Town of Southern Shores; John Ratzeberger, Town of Nags Head; Leroy Spivey, Tyrrell County; Jack Shea, Dare County; Wally Overman, Dare County; W.J. White, Town of Creswell; Edward Muzzulin, Perquimans County; Matt Peeler, Perquimans County;  S. Paul Oneal, Currituck County; Michael McLain, Camden County; Gary Perry, Town of Kitty Hawk; Bill Sexton, Town of Hertford; Malcom Fearing, Board of Transportation; Tom White, Camden County Commissioner; Gary Perry, Town of Kitty Hawk; Ray Freeman, Gates County; Bill Sexton, Washington County.

Agenda Approval

Chairman Griffin called for a motion to accept the amended agenda as presented. Jack Shea made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Ed Muzzulin and unanimously carried. 

Approval of January 21, 2015 TAC Minutes

Chairman Griffin called for a motion to accept the minutes as presented. A motion to adopt the minutes as presented was made by Jack Shea, seconded by Jeff Smith, and unanimously carried.	

FY 15-16 Planning Work Program (PWP) 

Chairman Griffin called for a motion to approve the FY 15-16 Planning Work Program. Mike Mclain made a motion to approve the Fiscal year 2015-2016 Planning Work program. His motion was seconded by Jack Shea and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Grant applications
 
Chairman Griffin called for a motion to approve the grant applications. Bill Sexton made a motion to approve the mini grant applications. His motion was seconded by Ed Muzzulin and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

SEI and RED forms

Angela Welsh stated herself and other RPO Directors have concerns about the Statement of Economic Interest (SEI) and Real Estate Disclosure (RED) forms TAC members must compete and submit each year.   She stated she believes there is support, at the RPO level, to seek changes to the requirements from the Legislature and she would like to discuss the issue further with other RPO Directors and bring back possible changes to the requirement to the ARPO Boards for discussion.  She stated the TCC Board took no action and decided the TAC Board should review the request instead.  With discussion by the board it was consensus that Angela work with the other RPO for changes in the process.





HB 672 and Ferry Tolling Revisions

Angela Welsh stated, HB 672 STI and Ferry Tolling Revisions was introduced by Representative Tine, Shepard, Millis and Torbett on April 13, 2015.  She said, while the Bill did address a couple of concerns the ARPO asked the SPOT 4.0 work group to address, she did have some concerns with the bill. One concern was removing the Division Engineers scoring input in the prioritization process.  She went on to say the Division Engineers scoring methodology was not as rigid as the RPO’s and thus enabled us more discretion when scoring projects.  Another concern she had was moving ferry vessel replacements in to the “bridge program” as this could negatively affect our ability to fund the replacement of functionally obsolete bridges in our region such as the Alligator River Bridge. She went on to say the Bill would also require that toll proceeds from the ferry system to be put into the “bridge program” fund to be used only for ferry vessel replacement.  However, the money could be utilized for ferry vessel replacement throughout the entire ferry system, not just the ferry system in which it was collected.  She went on to say while the bill did address our concerns regarding the SPOT 4.0 work group utilizing peak average daily traffic data and hurricane evacuation, the SPOT 4.0 work group has not been open to using hurricane evacuation into the existing criteria.  Ms. Welsh asked if the TCC would like to consider a resolution/letter stating our concerns with the bill.  After discussion regarding the Division Engineer points and more clarification on moving ferries into the “bridge program”.  The TAC agreed with the TCC and stated we would need more information on the “bridge Program’ before we could support or oppose the bill.  Jack Shea made a motion for Ms. Welsh to work with Jerry Jennings, Bill Rich and Dan Scanlon on a letter to our representatives expressing our concerns. His motion was seconded by S. Paul ONeal and carried unanimously.  


SB 540 Priority pass/ferry

Ms. Welsh stated SB 540 would require an annual fee of $150.00 for ferry boarding priority passes issued to individuals and the NCDOT would no longer be able to issue free priority boarding passes.  Ms. Welsh stated the TCC unanimously approved a motion to oppose SB 540 and have her include our opposition in the letter she would be drafting regarding HB 672. Chairman Griffin called for a motion and Jack Shea made a motion to have Ms. Welsh include our opposition to SB 540 in our letter to Legislators regarding HB 672. His motion was seconded by Ed Muzzulin and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously. 

Public Comments

Chairman Griffin opened the floor for public comments and there being no public comments closed the floor.

Other Business
It was determined that the July 22, 2015 RPO meeting will be held in Elizabeth City.

Adjournment

There being no further business to conduct, Chairman Griffin declared the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,

Angela Welsh, Secretary
ARPO Director
